
Councillor Howard Murray
Chairman, Police and Crime Panel for Cheshire
c/o Democratic Services 
Cheshire East Council
Westfields, Middlewich Road
Sandbach, CW11 1HZ

Clemonds Hey
Oakmere Road
Winsford
Cheshire
CW7 2UA

Date:  17 August 2016

Our Ref: Your Ref: Tel:  01606 364000 Email: 
Fax: 01606 364006 police.crime.commissioner@cheshire.pnn.police.uk

Dear Councillor Murray

ANNUAL REPORT 2015/16

I am pleased to enclose a copy of my draft Annual Report for 2015/16. 

As you will be aware, there is a requirement for Police & Crime Commissioners to produce 
an Annual Report as soon as practicable after the end of the financial year to review and 
report on progress in delivering the Police & Crime Plan. The Home Office have confirmed 
that this is required even if there is a change in administration. The information set out in 
the Annual Report for 2015/16 reflects the work during the final year of the previous 
administration and meets the reporting requirements. The Report will be published on-line 
on my website and hard copies made available upon request.
  
In accordance with the provisions of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011, 
please would you make arrangements for the Report to be considered by the Police and 
Crime Panel on 23 September 2016.

Yours sincerely

David Keane
Police & Crime Commissioner


